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REPORT OF THE 

DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

To the: QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
On:
Monday 6th September 2004

TITLE: COMPUTER AUDIT UPDATE

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Members are asked to note the contents of the report.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The purpose of this report is to inform members of the progress made by the Computer Audit Team in respect of BS 7799, Business Continuity Planning, and the provision of joint working within AGMA.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Various reports and working papers.

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:


Internal Audit projects are managed within the Unit’s risk based audit protocols aimed at giving assurance regarding the management of the City Council’s key business risks.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:

Existing revenue budget

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

N/A

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

Director of Corporate Services

CONTACT OFFICER:

David McIlroy  - Computer Audit Manager 0161 793 2172

Email: david.mcilroy@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:

N/A

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

N/A

DETAILS:

See report below: 

BS7799 – Code of Practice for Information Security Management

Efforts to determine compliance with BS7799 are well underway in Corporate Services and Community & Social Services. The intention is to prepare a statement of applicability, which details where the Council is compliant with the standard and where it is not. Areas not currently at the required standard will be prioritised and potential solutions presented to management.

Compliance with this code of practice is an essential element of meeting the obligations to the e-Government agenda and in enabling the City Council to demonstrate a sound system of internal control to many partner agencies, such as Greater Manchester Police and the Primary Care Trust.

As part of this work a revised Corporate Information Security Policy has been drafted and will be presented to the Directors’ Team in September for approval. This will then replace the existing IT Security and Privacy Policy.

Business Continuity Planning (BCP)

Salford City Council is undertaking a project to initiate and maintain business continuity management within it’s own directorates, Greater Manchester Police Authority, New Prospect Housing Ltd and Salford Community Leisure Ltd. The need was identified by the Corporate Risk Management Group to minimise the risks posed by events causing business interruption, such that service delivery to the citizens and other stakeholders in Salford can continue at an acceptable level, if such an incident was to occur.

Considerable progress has been made on improving business continuity arrangements in the Authority. The project aims to have delivered business continuity plans within Corporate Services and GMPA by September 2004, with the remainder of the Authority, NPHL and SCLL by December 2004.

AGMA - Joint Computer Auditing

Good progress continues to be made in delivering computer audit work for the participants in the AGMA led joint computer audit initiative. Interest continues to grow amongst the participants, and a number of additional expressions of interest in the initiative have been received from other authorities.

